
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ELLESMERE RURAL PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 13th MARCH 2017 AT ELLESMERE TOWN HALL

Present:    
Cllr S Palmer



Cllr I Ward



Cllr Mrs K Egerton 


Cllr Mrs P Clubbe



Cllr G Dyke


Cllr K Follington


Cllr C Hesketh





Cllr J Baker


Cllr R Swanston



Cllr J Gargiulo



Cllr D Bevan



Cllr S Davenport



Cllr B Williams



Mrs M Joyce  (Clerk) 





231
Chairman’s Welcome and Opening Remarks
The Chair opened the Meeting at   7:56pm welcoming everyone to the March Meeting of Ellesmere Rural Parish Council. There were no members of the public present.  
232
Public Question Time – No members of the public were in attendance.
233
To receive Apologies and/or note absences – all members present.  
234
Disclosable Pecuniary or other Interests/ Requests for dispensations – none received.
235
Update - Ellesmere Area Local Joint Committee - Cllr Mrs K Egerton 
Cllr Egerton confirmed that she had attended the last planning meeting. The next full meeting will be held on 25th April 2017 at 5:30pm and all Councillors are encouraged to attend.
236  
Community Policing – to include: 

a) Local reports – The Clerk informed the Council that no update to the local news had been posted on the West Mercia website since December.  Police and Crime Commissioner has agreed to attend the 12th June Meeting, Clerk to confirm.  It was noted that the new PCSO had visited Criftins Hall recently with a mobile van unit following a leaflet drop to advertise the visit.
237
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13th February 2016 – Councillors confirmed that they had received and read the Minutes. Cllr Egerton proposed, and Cllr Clubbe seconded them to be a true and accurate record of the Meeting, all agreed. The Chair duly signed the Minutes.  Resolved. 
238
Matters arising from the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 13th February 2016 – The Clerk presented a letter of support for the Ifton Colliery Commemorative project for all Members to sign.

239
Play area - Dudleston Heath  

a)
To receive Councillor’s inspection report – Cllr Bevan gave confirmation that all is in order.  Possible rat run noted.
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240
Councillor/Clerk Reports from Committees/Meetings attended to include:

a)
NSAC  - Cllrs Ward  and Gargiulo and the Clerk confirmed attendance and gave brief overview.  Slides from the presentation given by Adrian Cooper have been circulated by email. 


241
Local Plan Partial Review – Councillors confirmed that they had read the proposals for the Plan review. The survey form was discussed and duly completed. Clerk to return.
242
Unitary Councillors’ Question Time – Councillor Davenport reported that the current 3 Committee system for planning will remain in place.  The Task and Finish Group had identified need for increased communication between Planning Dept and Parish Councils.  More feedback has been requested in relation to Planning Enforcement issues. (Cllr Davenport left the Meeting.)
243
Ward Matters


(a) Dudleston - Cllr Egerton reported chaos locally due to road diversions.


(b) Dudleston Heath 
Potholes for attention reported by Cllr Hesketh.  Councillors agreed to provide detailed map information to pinpoint exact locations of items requiring attention to facilitate location identification.
(c) Welsh Frankton
Cllr Palmer reported that the VAS is still not picking up car movements.  Sensor probably requires adjustment.  Cllr Williams to liaise with relevant Officer.
(d) Tetchill
Cllr Swanston requested reflective bollards to be installed on corner of Hordley road and Ellesmere Road to improve safety and to keep traffic off the verges on this corner. Clerk to request.
Potholes to report for attention on Ellesmere Road from Coachman’s bridge by canal to the Oswestry Road (A495).
‘Humps in road’ sign requested for culvert over Tetchill brook.

Issue to report with stone encroaching onto highway from entrance of Broom Farm onto Hordley Road.

(e) Lee
‘Lee’ name location sign still missing. Clerk to chase replacement.
(f) Annual Parish Meeting: Councillors discussed date of Annual Parish Meeting and agreed to hold this meeting at the end of May (donation decisions to be made at May Meeting) in order to comply with rules of purdah. Clerk to book Hall and advise date.
 
244
Planning - To receive the minutes of the Planning Committee meetings held on the 13th February 2016 – Councillors acknowledged receipt of the Minutes.  
245
Accounts


(a) Receipts and Payments Account and Breakdown of Expenditure – Clerk circulated copies of the bank reconciliation and payments and receipts information.
(b) Cheques for approval and signature – Clerk circulated invoices due for payment which were duly approved.  The Clerk informed Members that payments for the pension contributions have now been made and backdated to end of October.  As the salary standing order adjustment was made to be implemented from end of February, she is repaying the Council for the contributions which were due for the intervening 5 months.
(c) Any other items of expenditure for consideration 

- 
To consider quotes for replacement bus shelter signs – Clerk awaiting information; to take forward to April.
(d)
Environmental maintenance grant application – Councillors agreed to re- apply for the grant as per previous year, proposed by Cllr Egerton, seconded by Cllr Palmer.  Resolved.
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246  
Correspondence - To consider any correspondence received (Emails forwarded to  Councillors) to include: 

(a) Meres and Mosses NIA Event: ‘Guiding appropriate development in your community’, on Tuesday the 21st March, 09.30am – 3pm Whitchurch Civic Centre – Cllrs Egerton and Clubbe to attend.
(b) SP Energy Networks Update Event: Wednesday 26th April 2017
(c) May Elections – Clerk gave update. Councillors confirmed that they had received and read the Round Robin information provided by the Elections Dept.  Nomination and Guidance packs given to all Councillors for completion and return.
(d) Letter received from Mr Ward on behalf of Criftins Village Hall requesting, at this stage, a letter of support to enforce the Hall’s grant funding applications for monies to repair the roof .  A funding request to the Parish Council may be submitted at a later date.
247
Reports from Councillors  

(a)
LED Street Lighting Replacement – Cllr Ward confirmed that the tender process was now complete and that one tender had been received to undertake the works.  Eon have submitted the quotation.  The cost of the project will be c£69k.  Councillors discussed how best to implement this job and agreed that it should be completed as one job rather than taking a phased approach as proposed by Cllr Gargiulo, seconded by Cllr Hesketh. All agreed. Resolved.  
Cllr Ward and the Clerk to review the tender and budget for the next meeting and present payment proposals to include using monies from Council reserves which have been ring-fenced for this project, a PWLB loan and potentially Neighbourhood Fund monies.  To take forward to April.  

(b) The Clerk reported that Shropshire Tourism has confirmed that the domain name for the new website has now been approved. They are waiting for it to be transferred to themselves in order to allocate it to the Parish Council.

Cllr Clubbe offered apologies for the April Meeting.

There being no further business the Chair thanked everyone for attending and declared the Meeting closed at 9:45pm.  


Ellesmere Rural Parish Council

Approval of the Minutes


Ellesmere Rural Parish Council Meeting held on 13th March2017 

Signed     ........................................…………............…….    Chair

Dated 10th April 2017
ERPC                                                                                                                          13/03/17

